CLARK BOROUGH
November 7, 2017 - 6:00 P.M.

CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
READING OF MINUTES
TREASURER’S REPORT
VISITORS

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Proposed 2018 Budget

NEW BUSINESS
Boy Scouts Book Leading Box
Ms4-Stormwater Management Ordinance Waiver Application

CORRESPONDENCE AND OTHER COMMUNICATIONS

OFFICIALS AND COMMITTEES
Sewer Committee
Boroughs Association and Council of Governments
Building, Park & Recreation — DCNR Grant
Code Enforcement/ Zoning Officer
Collector of Taxes
Council of Governments
Finance, Insurance, Pension, Personnel
Fire
Highways
Mercer County Joint Sewer Agency
Police
Planning (Local and Regional)
Recycling
Storm Water
Zoning (Local and Regional)
Mayor
President of Council

PAYMENT OF BILLS

ADJOURNMENT



November 7, 2017

The meeting of Clark Borough Council was called to order by President, James Carucci
who led in the pledge of allegiance to the flag on Tuesday, October 3, 2017 at 6:00 p.m.
Others in attendance were Mary Jo Harakal, Russell Shaffer, Patti LaRocca, Clark
Eberhart, Douglas Robbins, Ron Sanford, Barbara Dunlap, Larry McKnight, James Scott,
Joanna Scott, Hermitage Police Chief Eric Jewell and Scott Sigworth.

Douglas Robbins made a motion to accept the October 3, 2017 minutes with corrections;
the motion was seconded by Patti LaRocca, and passed with all voting yes.

James Carucci read the Treasurer’s Report for the Month of October 2017. Clark
Eberhart made a motion to accept the October 2017 Treasurer’s Report. This motion was
seconded by Patti LaRocca and passed with all present voting yes.

James Carucci recognized the following visitors James Scott, Joanna Scott and Hermitage
Police Chief Eric Jewell. Mr. Scott asked if there was any information concerning Doctor
Joseph and vehicle drop lot. Brief discussion with no new information presented, James
Carucci thinks the EPA may concerns about fluid leaking form vehicles; this matter was
tabled for now. Hermitage Police Chief Eric Jewell asked council if they had any
question or issues at this time. Chief Jewell informed council of the Hermitage Police
web site, Facebook and Twitter page.

Douglas Robbins made a motion to set Trick or Treat hours October 31, 2017 from 5:00
p.m. until 7:00 p.m. This motion was seconded by Clark Eberhart and passed.

Russell Shaffer motioned to appoint Scott Sigworth as Right-to-Know officer; motion
was seconded by Clark Eberhart and passed.

Russell Shaffer made a motion to forward the Pennsylvania Fire Relief fund payment to
Clark Volunteer Fire Department seconded by Patti LaRocca. Roll call vote was taken:
James Carucci — yes, Douglas Robbins — yes, Clark Eberhart — yes, Patti LaRocca — yes,
and Russell Shaffer — yes.

Russell Shaffer made a motion to transfer money from State Liquid Fuel savings account
to the checking account. This motion was seconded by Douglas Robbins and a Roll call
vote was taken: James Carucci — yes, Douglas Robbins — yes, Clark Eberhart — yes, Patti
LaRocca — yes, and Russell Shaffer — yes.

Clark Eberhart reports sewer line cleaning and tv project to check for possible leaks to
begin next week. Clark Eberhart read the Sewer Bills for Council Approval. Clark
Eberhart made motion to pay sewer bills as read, Russell Shaffer seconded the motion
and the motion passed with all present voting yes.



Douglas Robbins reported on Building, Parks and Recreation, received letter from DCNR
hoping to finish park project after final inspection on November 7, 2017.

Russell Shaffer reported cleaning loose gravel from driveways and intersection.
James Carucci read and submitted Tax Collector report.

The Mayor reported the 2018 Budget meeting changed to Friday, October 20, 2011 at
10:00 A.M.

Mayor Harakal read the Fire report for September reporting there were three (3) calls for
service. Russell Shaffer made a motion to accept the fire report as read. The motion was
seconded by James Carucci and passed.

Mayor Harakal read the Police Report reporting the Hermitage Police Department
conducted 41 hours of patrol in the Borough of Clark in the month of August and
responded to 18 calls for service. Patti LaRocca made a motion to accept the police report
as read. The motion was seconded by Russell Shaffer and passed. Council thanked the
police department for their work. Chief Jewell asked if there was any interest in having a
town hall meeting for the residences to discussion any concerns. Ron Sanford reported
that October is Fire Prevention month the fire department is having an open house.

James Carucci read the Payroll Distribution, General Fund Distribution and the State
Liquid Fuels Distribution for the month of October 2017 Russell Shaffer, made a motion
to pay the bills as read. The motion was seconded by Clark Eberhart and passed with all
present voting yes.

Douglas Robbins made a motion to adjourn. Motion was seconded by Clark Eberhart and
passed.

Scott N Sigworth
Secretary/Treasurer



